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CLUBHOUSE REDEVELOPMENT PROJECT 
1. Background 

The existing clubhouse adjacent to the courts at the Haslemere Recreation Ground was built in 2009 and 
has served the club well since then. However, as well as requiring some refurbishment, the size and design 
of the facility limit its usefulness for a club with a thriving membership in both the adult and junior 
sections. Additionally, the external staircase has severely deteriorated, and it requires replacement and 
repositioning as the current configuration does not meet current Building Regulations. This staircase is 
vital to enable junior members to access the club’s facilities safely without leaving the secure area. We 
have therefore decided to invest in a redevelopment of the clubhouse and adjacent decking to provide a 
facility to benefit all members and those, particularly juniors, in our coaching programmes. This will 
include: 

• Replacement and repositioning of the external staircase will enable children to securely access the 
club’s loo and facilities within sight of the coaches and without leaving the secure area.  

• Access to a larger clubhouse for all members, and which provides shelter when the weather turns 
bad (this is particularly desirable for junior coaching and camps when we may have upwards of 80+ 
juniors on site at the same time) 

• Improved toilet, including improved disabled access and changing facilities.  
• A TV/video area to use as a coaching and learning and analysis tool for juniors  
• Much needed extra storage for coaches’ equipment 
• Easy seating with coffee table for socialising 
• Larger kitchen area with more storage allowing more and better social functions 
• Extension at the front with increased glazing giving great views onto the courts 
• An improved decking area with more seating for players and parents to sit and for social events. 

 

2. Project Plan, Costing & Funding 

We have received the necessary planning permission from Waverley and have selected a preferred 
construction partner. The estimated base cost of the project is £68,000 but with VAT and a suitable 
contingency we are working to a budget of £90,000. We expect to commence the project within the next 
month with completion next Spring. 

The club has judiciously managed its finances over the years to enable us to kick the project off with full 
certainty of funding. However, with an eye to the future, we will need to retain funds for the future capital 
replacement needs of the club, including court resurfacing, floodlight and fencing replacement. We are 
therefore looking to fund up to ca. £20,000 of the cost of the clubhouse redevelopment from grants and 
sponsorship. 

Specific details of the planned redevelopment, including detailed drawings and elevations can be found on 
our website (Policy Documents | Haslemere Tennis Club) 

https://www.haslemeretennis.com/policy-documents/



